

April 8, 2015

George Paul Trejo, Jr. The Trejo Law Firm, Inc. 701 N 1st Street, Suite 100 Yakima, WA 98901

RE: Request for Reconsideration Re: Antonio Zambrano Montes Investigation

Dear Mr. Trejo:

Thank you for your letter dated April 6, 2015, regarding the investigation of the tragic shooting death of Antonio Zambrano Montes. Your letters asks the Governor to reconsider his recent decision to, at this time, not direct the Attorney General to appoint a Special Prosecutor to conduct the investigation. While the Governor greatly respects the issues you raise in your letter, nothing regarding the status of the investigation has changed since the time he made his decision. As such, we will continue to monitor the handling of the case closely and wait to see how the investigation unfolds. We look forward to reviewing all of the facts of the incident before any further decisions are made.

The Governor always has the option to reconsider this decision at any time, should the appropriate facts and circumstances necessitate a re-evaluation.

Sincerely,

() alege

Nicholas Brown

General Counsel to the Governor

